TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION

SEPTEMBER 13, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Scott, Walworth, Thompson, Tomlinson, Spencer. King and Goossen

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs, Grobbel

Audience:  2

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM

2. Motion by Walworth to approve Agenda was seconded and passed 7-0.
3. There were no Correspondence, etc.

4. Motion by Walworth to approve Minutes of August 9, 2011 as prepared was seconded and passed 7-0.

5. There were no Concerns of the Public.
6. Village Zoning Workshop:  Grobbel prepared a compilation of the Village Zoning Workshop held August 23rd to share with the Commissioners.   Scott stated his belief that resident’s interest in more service facilities and restaurants, along with concern about noisy land use and gatherings on the water, were general in nature and would exist whether or not any revisions were made to Village Zoning. Many of the residents believed village zoning should be left alone, but think the shoreline is Residential.  There was discussion of how to achieve balance with appropriate commercial activity while preserving the water quality.  This discussion led into item #7.
7. Village Zoning Ordinance Audit Review:  The Commissioners discussed the option of whether to continue or postpone this issue.  It was decided to continue.  Grobbel felt Version 6 was close and suggested they continue work on the language.  Signage and parking will be discussed at next month’s meeting.  Also think of dates and times for a bus tour of the township.  No formal action was taken at this time.

8. Definitions:  Township Board Request.  The Commission was asked to review the letter from Mr. Parker dated May 3, 2011 regarding definitions and Mr. Spencer’s document of ZO definitions for next month’s meeting.  
9. Concerns of Public:  Martel commented about the Village Zone workshop and the number of people that said “do nothing” to the zoning.  He disagreed with the idea of making the village zone smaller and felt we needed to attract people and provide opportunity.

10. Concerns of the Planning Commission:  Grobbel reminded the PC the Master Plan update will be due next June and to be thinking about what needs to be updated.  Also, look at definitions in the ZO such as building, structure, carriage house, etc.  Grobbel will chart it and send it out before next month’s meeting.   Scott commented that two commissions expire next month.  Mr. Goossen has agreed to be reappointed but Jessica Thompson will not.  Next month will be her last meeting.  Scott asked that everyone give some thought to potential candidates.  Grobbel also commented that he had been working with the Clerk on an updated version of the Zoning Ordinance and hoped to have new copies for the PC by next month.
11. With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:34 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Recording Secretary

